Friday, June 4, 2010

NETWS Quarterly Board Meeting Conference Call


NETWS Board Meeting minutes
Board Members Present:  Mel Nenneman, Teresa Zimmerman, Jessica Jurzenski, Mark Hammer, Lucas Negus, Mark Lindvall, Larkin Powell, Laurel Badura

Mel called the meeting to order at 9:05 am.  Laurel Badura asked about the computer used at the annual meeting in February to locate the business minutes (later in the meeting someone mentioned that the file may have been saved to a jump drive rather than the actual computer being used).  Laurel left the call due to a conflict and Jess volunteered to take the minutes.
Secretary’s Report
Mel Nenneman read the secretary’s report.  Mel commented that Justin Powell was asked and agreed to make a bronze sculpture to donate to the National TWS meeting’s auction, but Mel did not know the current progress on the sculpture.  Mark Lindvall motioned to approve the minutes as read.  Teresa Zimmerman seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report
Mark Lindvall read the Treasurer’s report.  The current balance of the checking account is $6,849.83.  All expenses have been paid except for the UNL bill from the 2009 meeting, which has not been received from UNL.  The “rainy day fund” has over $5,000 and the $500 from this year has not been added, yet.  There is $3,453.78 in the Joe Gabig account, which will have more deposited to it from the auction and Menzel Memorial fund when it matures (opens).   There have not been additional expenses since the February annual meeting.  Lucas moved to approve the Treasurer’s report as read.  Mark Hammer seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Committee Reports  (Lucas reported)
Nominating committee – Kyle Graham is the ad-hoc chair and Emily will be taking over this role as the past president.   Comments were made that the fall elections seemed to go smoothly and that it is expected to do the same this fall.
Membership committee – Shaun Dunn has volunteered to chair this committee.  More discussion followed under New Business.

Programs committee – No activity since state meeting in February.  Laurel may be chairing this committee for next year, but it was noted that Andrew Pierson may be a good volunteer, too.  Lucas will contact Andrew to find out his interest.   Lucas commented that this committee will want to get started on next year’s meeting in June or July.
Conservation Review.  

Public lands – Bill Vodenal reported that a draft letter on McKelvie grazing is being written  - did quite get all of this…can anyone help me out???

Private lands – Tim McCoy reported no activity.

Education committee – Jamie B. (last name ??) is interested in co-chairing this committee with Jeanine Lackey

Information committee – No updates. 

Awards – No report?

Certification – Steve Riley is moving positions and there were questions as to whether or not he would continue chairing this committee.

Student Chapters Committee – UNL is planning the student conclave for the fall (mid Oct. or late Sept).  Location suggestions are welcome.

CMPS 2011 (ad-hoc) Committee – no report.

Fundraising Committee – Ron Loggins, Matt Steffl, and Todd Frerichs have all agreed to participate on this committee.  The committee hopes to look into new fundraising sources and ideas.  Todd F. plans to contact the North Dakota chapter for ideas.  Matt S. solicited the national TWS listserv for ideas and for information to avoid jeopardizing our nonprofit status.
Old Business

Mel announced the 2010 CMPS meeting is in Chamberlain, S.D. from August 17-19.  Several board members hope to attend this meeting, including Mel, Teresa, and Lucas.  Larkin noted that UNL may have students presenting research at this meeting.  Everyone was reminded to announce and advertise the availability of student travel grants through CMPS for the meeting.
New Business

Mel announced that all committees currently have chairs and listed our new volunteer chairpersons for Membership (Shaun Dunn), Fundraising (Todd, Matt, and Ron), Education (Jamie), and Student Chapter.  Mark Hammer identified 3 students, one from each school as a liaison for the Student Chapter committee and Amber Fandrich of UNL is the primary contact for that committee.  
Mark H., Teresa, and Larkin discussed the planning for the student conclave in the fall.  The most current information is that the students are planning for Sept. 24-26th, but are still looking for a central location.  The Aurora 4-H camp was mentioned and someone was going to send Larkin the contact information for that facility.  One of the student’s concerns was costs for this event.
Larkin announced that the UNL Wildlife Club usually goes to the western states student conclave each year, but since it is Humboldt, CA this year they may be looking into the North Central conclave location.  They would like to welcome students from other schools to travel with them once they have more information.  Several board members voiced support for this.  Mark H. asked Larkin if he could forward that information once they know more.  Lucas found the Midwest conclave is scheduled to be in Columbia, Missouri, but the website did not have dates for the event.  

Jess asked if Mel or Lucas could send Laurel the new contact information for committee chairpersons so the website can be updated.  Mel said he would do this.

Mel stated the next board meeting will be in August.  

Teresa announced the passing of Ron Weedon on May 25th.  He was a retired botany professor from Chadron State College and was well known for his work.  
Teresa moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mark L. seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

